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TASMANIAN INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION

Industrial Relations Act 1984
s55(2) application for approval of an industrial agreement

Minister administering the State Service Act 2000
and
The Australian Medical Association, Tasmania
(T14440 of 2016)
TASMANIAN VISITING MEDICAL PRACTITIONERS (TASMANIA STATE SERVICE) AGREEMENT 2016
	ACTING President WELLS
	HOBART, 13 SEPTEMBER 2016


Industrial agreement – application approved – operative from first full pay period on or after the date of registration – forwarded to Registrar for registration

DECISION
[1] On 8 September 2016, the Minister administering the State Service Act 2000 (MASSA) lodged with the Registrar, pursuant to Section 55(2) of the Industrial Relations Act 1984 (the Act), the Tasmanian Visiting Medical Practitioners (Tasmania State Service) Agreement 2016 (the Agreement).
[2] At the hearing in Hobart on 12 September 2016, Mr M Double and Ms A Farmer appeared for the MASSA.  Mr T Steven appeared for the Australia Medical Association, Tasmania (AMA).

[3] The Agreement covers those parties who entered an appearance, together with all visiting medical practitioners employed by the MASSA.
[4] Ms Farmer submitted that the Agreement comes after a lengthy negotiation process which allowed for wage increases covering a period of suggested wage freeze within the State Service and acknowledged the length of time for negotiations.
[5] Ms Farmer further submitted that a market allowance had been introduced by way of Schedule 4 to the Agreement and a new process for classification of Level 4 Specialist was contained in Schedule 1.  Ms Farmer advised that an application had been made to retire from the current agreement.
[6] Mr Steven advised that the AMA considered the Agreement fulfilled all of the requirements of s55 of the Act.  He submitted that the Agreement largely identical the current agreement registered in 2013 covering visiting medical practitioners, together with wage increases at clause 7.
[7] Upon questioning from the Commission, both parties submitted that clause 9(c) of the Agreement did not preclude the employer from acting on difficult workplace relationship issues which may arise from time to time at work.
[8] Both parties submitted that it was in the public interest that the Agreement be approved and that employees would not be disadvantaged through the approval of the agreement.
[9] Ms Farmer undertook to provide to the Commission, in the usual way, an electronic version of the Agreement.

[10] I am satisfied that the agreement is consistent with the public interest requirements of the Act, does not disadvantage the employees concerned, and the term of the agreement does offend s55(5), that is, the Agreement does not exceed 5 years.
[11] Pursuant to s55(4) the Agreement is approved with an operative date being from the first full pay period on or after the date of registration, and shall remain in force until 1 December 2018.  The file will now be referred to the Acting Registrar for registration of the Agreement in accordance with the requirements of s56(1) of the Act.
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